
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 16 June 2005 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 Inspector Dave Lawry 
 
  The Board welcomed the new Police Inspector for the Shirley/Papanui area, Inspector 

Dave Lawry. 
 
 2.2   Belfast Community Network 
 
  Lynda Goodrick, Belfast Community Network Co-ordinator, and the Rev. Sally Carter updated 

the Board on the activities of the Belfast Community Network and requested funding for storage 
containers. 

 
  The Board advised that resource consent might be required for the storage containers proposed 

to be located on the premises. 
 
  The Board received the information and requested a staff report on the application. 
 
 2.3   Styx Residents’ Group 
 
  Phil Gourdie from the Styx Residents’ Group spoke to the Board about the following issues on 

Barnes Road: 
 
  *   Poor street lighting.   
  *   Signage near the railway line was a problem for motorists and pedestrians. 
  *   Cul-de-sac off Barnes Road 
  *   Speeding  
  * Dense foliage 
  *   Noise from the premises occupied by Chequer Packaging Ltd 
 
  The Board received the information and requested: 
 
 (a) That staff report back to the Board in the form of a memo or a report on the traffic issues, 

street lighting, signage and width of the road. 
 
 (b) That the Residents’ Association be advised that the Parks and Waterways Area Advocate 

would be arranging for the trimming of the dense foliage. 
 
 (c) That the concerns regarding speeding on Barnes Road be referred to the Police with a 

request that enforcement action be taken. 
 
 2.4 Belfast Residents’ Association 
 
  Gavin Stanbury, from the Belfast Residents’ Association, spoke to the Board about concerns 

regarding the median strip opposite the entrance to Englefield Road.  
 
  The Board received the information and requested that the Transport and City Streets Liaison 

Officer liaise with Transit NZ regarding the concerns raised on behalf of the Residents’ 
Association and report back to the Board. 

 
 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council meeting - decision yet to be made


